
The start of the 2022-2023 school year came with a renewed energy and enthusiasm. With the relaxed COVID-19 rules and 
regulations, the district was eager to provide a sense of normalcy for our students, faculty, and staff. 

On Wednesday, August 31,  and Thursday, September 1, the district held Superintendent’s Conference Days to finalize our 
preparations for the 2022-2023 school year. This year, as part of my “Welcome Back” message for our faculty and staff, I discussed 
how a person’s memories play an important role in their psychological well-being. Specifically, I outlined how our memories 
contribute to our ability to imagine future events and allows us to mentally exercise different strategies in order to work through 
potential outcomes. Likewise, how memories can help us cope, decrease worrying about upcoming events, and give us a sense of 
who we are. Our past, present, and future are all linked by memories. 

I asked our faculty and staff to reflect on their past experiences as a student and what memories, positive or negative, remain 
with them. For many of us, when we remember our elementary years, we fondly recall the classroom birthday parties, holiday 
celebrations, field trips, assemblies, field days, and other special events. When we think back to our middle and high school years, 
we remember sports and extracurricular activities, dances, the prom, and pep-rallies. Unfortunately, for many of our students, their 
memories of school over the past two years include mask mandates, mandatory quarantines, virtual learning, limited extracurricular 
activities, and social distancing. As a parent and Superintendent, these are not the memories I want for our students. 

This year I am challenging our faculty and staff to provide the best educational experience possible for our students. I want our 
district to be a district that focuses on the overall student experience. Collaborating to create and maintain an environment where 
students have a positive and uplifting experience; an environment where students want to come to school and create positive,  
life-long memories. I appreciate this is not an easy task and will not happen overnight. However, I firmly believe if we work together 
and cognitively focus our efforts, we can provide each student with the best educational experience possible, and provide a life-time 
of positive memories.

When our students reflect on their experience at Hartford, I want them to remember the adults who worked for the school and made 
long lasting positive impressions:
•	 The bus driver who said good morning with a smile every day
•	 The cafeteria worker who knew you by name and what meals you liked
•	 The cleaner who helped you open your locker when it was jammed every day, or when you forgot your combination after the  	
	 Christmas recess
•	 The guidance counselor who always encouraged you
•	 The teacher who listened
•	 The coach who pushed you to work harder and do better
Yes, the curriculum will be engrained, but it is the memories of our school experience that will last.  

I am extremely proud to work for and represent the Hartford Central School District.  It is my honor to work with our faculty 
and staff and to shape, mold, and cultivate our students. I truly believe that Hartford CSD is a community of educators and I am 
extremely proud to be a member of this team.

Message from the Superintendent
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Dear Parents, Guardians and Community Members,

We have a lot of exciting opportunities happening in the Elementary School! We continue to recognize students for their 
accomplishments through monthly Citizens’ Assemblies and have added additional awards each month. Student pictures from 
our assemblies are posted on the school’s website for family members to enjoy. Students are recognized for upcoming birthdays, 
demonstrating character traits, being a safe bus rider, being Bucket Fillers, earning a Soaring Tanager Award, having their writing 
published in The Chronicle, receiving a Music, Art and/or Physical Education Award, as well as other student successes. This is a 
wonderful opportunity for us to recognize students and remind them about the great things they are doing to make our school and 
community a better place!  

In addition to monthly Citizens’ Assemblies, we have monthly Tanager Pride Days. It is so nice to see everyone’s school spirit!  We 
have also hosted Spirit Week and Red Ribbon Week themes this past Fall for students to participate in. Nearly forty students in 
grades 3-8 participated in this year’s Turkey Trot (see back page). Students have also been participating in after school activities 
such as, Intramurals, Learning Club, Elementary Student Government, Hartford Star Newspaper Club, Tanager Voices, Pumpkin 
Painting, and Battle of the Books. I look forward to additional opportunities for our students.   

In addition to our Fire Safety and Snow Plow Safety (see page 3) Susan Smith from our Transportation Department also organized 
a presentation for students on Bus Safety during National Bus Safety Week. The importance of following bus rules is always a good 
reminder for students. That same week, faculty, staff and students were found wearing orange on Unity Day to unite for kindness, 
acceptance and inclusion to prevent bullying.

Thank you to parents for participating in Parent-Teacher Conferences in-person, via phone or video conference in November.  
As always, please do not hesitate to contact myself or your child’s teacher with any questions, ideas, concerns, or thoughts.  Also, 
please make sure you check Class Dojo regularly, as teachers often post important information and reminders daily or weekly.   
Communication between home and school is key to the success of our students.

December has provided us with the opportunity for author visits, in-person and via Google Meet. Students are always amazed to 
listen to authors tell their story of how they began writing.  The process is exciting to hear about, and I hope it encourages students 
to write and create stories themselves.  Students also submit monthly entries to The Chronicle. Students enjoy writing to answer  
The Chronicle’s “School Views” questions in hopes of having their article chosen for publication.

I appreciate the opportunity everyday to interact with students.  I am so proud of their manners and random acts of kindness that 
make our school a great place to be!  Parents, thank you for your support at home...together, we can have a tremendous impact on 
our childrens’ development!

ELEMENTARY SCHOOL HIGHLIGHTS FROM PRINCIPAL MANNIX

Best wishes for a happy, healthy 2023!

Mrs. Bethellen C. Mannix 
Elementary Principal/CSE Chair 
bmannix@hartfordcsd.org
518-632-5222 ext. 120

At our monthly Citizens’ Assemblies our elementary students are recognized 
for being Bucket Fillers, Soaring Tanagers, demonstrating the monthly 
character trait, having their writing published in The Chronicle, birthdays, 
and more!
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SAFETY FIRST

The district also thanks members of the Hartford Volunteer 
Fire Company who visited our elementary students to talk 
to  them about fire safety in conjunction with National Fire 
Prevention Week on September 30, 2022. The Hartford 
Volunteer Fire Company members included Hartford 
graduates Lucas Casey, Harrison Cornell, Brandon 
Harrington, Matt Mercure, Dakota Morrow, Michelle 
Morrow, and Tim Zinn.  Seth Burch and Joe Charland, two 
of our numerous students who are junior firefighters, did a 
great job talking to the younger students. 

The district thanks Mr. Greg Brown, Mr. David Swezey, and Mr. 
Michael Swezey of the Hartford Highway Department for visiting 
our elementary students to talk to them about snow plow safety on 
December 8, 2022. The students  first gathered in the library to  
learn the importance of staying away from the roads and being aware 
they are not always visible to snow plow drivers from their points.  
Mr. Brown also had chains and shoes from the plows and explained 
these heavy pieces of equipment could break free from the plow and 
become dangerous projectiles.
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Families can contact their 
school faculty or staff to 

place a referral for services 
or families can contact 

Client Engagement 
Specialists for a self-referral 

at  
518-426-2687

Dear Parents, Guardians and Community Members,

I am excited to share our academic, athletic, and extracurricular 
highlights so far. 

            First Quarter Academic Highlights
•	  Principal’s List (94.5-100) 45 students
•	  Honor Roll  ( 89.50-94.4) 45 students
•	 Merit Roll (84.5-89.4) 51 students 

 

•	 All of our fall athletic teams earned NYSPHSAA’s scholar 
athlete status and earned numerous athletic titles.  
(See pages 10 & 11)  
 
Student News

•	 Tarina Hunt was selected as the DAR recipient (See page 6)
•	 Drake Stewart earned two bronze medals at the 95th 

Annual FFA Convention (See page 11)
•	 Ray Harrington was recognized at the Adirondack Charity 

Stampede Rodeo as a recipient of the Bill Liddle Memorial 
Scholarship.  
 
Club News

•	 Nine of our students attended the Student Leadership 
Conference at the Great Escape Lodge. (See page 6)

•	 Members of the Hartford FFA attended 95th Annual FFA 
Convention and Expo  (See page 7)

•	 Art students in Mrs. Cawrse and Mrs. Holl’s High School 
Art classes went to Schenectady to the Van Gogh Immersion 
Experience.   

•	 Members of our History Club toured  the NYS Capitol 
and debated their mock bill to bring back whole milk as an 
option to school meals. 

 
 
Music Notes

•	  Mrs. Dougher was very pleased to have ten chorus students 
selected with nine performing at the Vocal All County 
hosted by Whitehall Central School District (See page 5)

•	 Mrs. Schultz and the Junior and Senior High Bands held a 
wonderful concert on December 8.  

•	 Mrs. Dougher and the Junior and Senior High Choruses 
held a lovely concert on December 15.   
 
Presentations/Assemblies 
 

•	 Distracted Driving Presentation - Jacy Good and  
Steve Johnson

•	 Motivational Speaker - Anthony Valentine
•	 Nanotech presentation by SUNY POLY 

 
Important Dates

•	 Friday, February 17 - Tanager Pride Day. Everyone is 
encouraged to wear their black and red, sports apparel,  
face paint, etc. 

•	 Monday, February 20 through Friday, February 24 -  
Mid-Winter Recess

•	 Monday, February 27 - Classes resume 

I’d  love to hear from you. Please reach out to me at any time 
with questions, comments, or concerns. 

Mrs. Shelley Dupuis
Middle/High School Principal
sdupuis@hartfordcsd.org
518-632-5222 ext. 307

MIDDLE/HIGH SCHOOL HIGHLIGHTS FROM PRINCIPAL DUPUIS

Student of the Quarter

Lukas 
DeCota

Brett 
Moore

Kianna 
Wertheim

Maddalynn
Meade-Collins

Trevor  
Baker

Cassandra  
Wade

Sophia 
Anderson

Grade 6 Grade 7 Grade 8 Grade 9 Grade 10 Grade 11 Grade 12

These students were nominated by their teachers for making positive contributions in the classroom, being positive role 
models, and putting forth excellent effort in quarter one. 

The list of students can be found on the district’s 
website hartfordcsd.org.

We are pleased to welcome visitors to present our students 
the following:
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MUSIC NOTES

Senior Chorus 

                  Junior Chorus 

Elementary 
Chorus 

Hannah Gibson

(L. - r.) Audrey Fiske, Annalise Holcomb, 
Camryn Arlen, Mollie DeLacruz

(L. - r.) Justin Lundy, Lily Stokowski,  
Mia Amato, Trevor Baker

Nine Hartford Central School District students 
participated in the WCAMTA All-County Vocal 
and Jazz Band Festival hosted by Whitehall 
Central School District on Friday, November 
4 and Saturday, November 5. The music to 
be performed was selected and rehearsed 
in advance of the festival. They then joined 
students from ten other districts to deliver a 
collaborative concert performance. 

Leading up to the Thanksgiving break, Mr. Rodriguez’s 
Life Skills class planned, prepared, and cooked a 
Thanksgiving dinner. The students  learned about food 
preparation and safety.  

REAL LIFE SKILLS

Their efforts resulted in a delicious feast!
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HARTFORD STUDENTS  TAKE THE LEAD

Area students took the lead in planning the 2022 WSWHE BOCES Student Leadership 
Conference held Wednesday, November 16, at the Six Flags Great Escape Lodge and 
Indoor Waterpark. The conference was organized by a committee of students from Fort 
Ann, Fort Edward, Granville, Hartford, and Whitehall and advised by Hartford CSD’s 
Middle/High School Principal Shelley Dupuis. 

Hartford students on the planning committee were Lilly Stokowski, Raeghan Liebig, 
Jesse Baker, and Nathan Fiske. They were joined at the conference by Hartford students 
Lukas DeCota, John Gauthier, Hanna Gibson, Silver Stewart, and Gabriel Stockowksi. 

The entire conference was planned and executed from start to finish by the students. 
Planning began in the spring with the selection of students who have demonstrated 
leadership, academic excellence, and are positive role models for their peers. The 
committee chose a theme and selected a keynote speaker. This year’s theme was 
Students Mature In Leadership Experience (SMILE) featuring motivator and comedian, 
Chris Bowers, who has presented in 42 states and to over two million people throughout 
his career. Mr. Bowers speaks to audiences about the power they have to take risks, and 
have confidence in themselves. He uses humor to build camaraderie with students so he 
can encourage them to overcome their fear of failure and fear of what others may think of 
them. He emphasizes positive ways of dealing with frustration and conflict resolution. 

The table seating was purposely arranged for students to break away from the comfort of 
friends and familiarity and connect students from other districts. The student activities 
included a Chris Bowers version of “Rock, Paper, Scissors” and then “Getting to Know 
You Jenga.” The students also  learned the importance of flexibility, as the inclement 
weather caused a later start, which required the schedule of events to be modified. 
Additionally, several school districts expected to attend had to cancel due to school 
closings. However, in the words earlier from the keynote speaker, Chris Bowers, the 
students smiled and adapted. 

TARINA HUNT  
SELECTED AS DAR 

RECIPIENT

The district is pleased to 
announce Tarina Hunt 
as the recipient of the 
Daughters of the American 
Revolution Good Citizen. 
Tarina was nominated by 
faculty and voted by her 
fellow class members 
as best exemplifying 
the characteristics of 
dependability, service, 
leadership, and patriotism.

Tarina serves her peers 
as president of Key Club, 
and she is a member of 
the National Honor Society. 
Outside of school, Tarina 
volunteers for the American 
Suicide Foundation by 
helping with the Out of the 
Darkness Walks. She has 
also volunteered at the 
Kingsbury Baptist Church’s 
roast beef dinners. 

 Upon graduation, Tarina 
plans to begin her studies in 
biology at SUNY Adirondack 
with the goal of becoming a 
coroner. Back row (l. - r.)   Lukas DeCota, John Gauthier, Jesse Baker, 

Nathan Fiske
Front row (l.  r.) Gabriel Stokowski, Lilly Stokowski, Raeghan 
Liebig, Silver Stewart, Hanna Gibson
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Seven of our FFA students attended the 
95th Annual FFA Convention & Expo held in 
Indianapolis, Indiana, October 26 through 
October 29. In addition to attending the 
conference they toured some notable  and 
historic points of interest. 

 

(L. - r.) Taylor Wooddell, Ryan Morrow, 
Ava Nadeau, Alyssa Mulcahy, Joey Happy, 
Brandon Tyler, and Olivia Lindridge at the 
convention.

Our FFA students in front of the  
historic twin spires of Churchill Downs.  

Our FFA students toured the Louisville 
Slugger Museum & Bat Factory and the 
Indianapolis Motor Speedway, also known 
as The Brickyard.  

BACK PACK PROGRAM

With food costs rising, our backpack program continues to support 
our students in food-insecure homes with nutritious, child friendly 
meals on weekends, when other supplemental food programs are not 
available. Each bag contains approximately ten different purchased 
foods designed to provide nutrition and calories for the children over 
the weekend. These are kid-friendly, shelf-stable foods that require 
no preparation or refrigeration. Children can just “open and eat” 
without adult supervision. 

Our backpack program is run in conjunction with the Regional 
Food Bank of Northeastern New York. There has been a generous 
outpouring of support for the initiative that includes donations 
from faculty and staff, community members, HCS retired teachers, 
Hartford Food Pantry, Hartford UP Church, Hartford UMC, 
Hartford Ridge Riders, many of our school student clubs, and the 
Adirondack League. 

If you would like to make a monetary donation to support the 
BackPack program at Hartford Central School, please make all 
checks payable to the Regional Food Bank of Northeastern NY and 
write Hartford BackPack Program in the memo. Checks can be 
mailed to: Regional Food Bank, 965 Albany- Shaker Road, Latham, 
NY 12110

“I like the BackPack Club because there is good food, 
healthy food, and something new every week. It helps  
my mom not have to worry about food. “
                                                      -BackPack Program Participant

DID YOU KNOW                   
during the 2021-2022 school year  

Hartford’s BackPack program

Provided 
759 backpacks

Distributed
8,311 meals

Served over
25 students

weekly

Provided 
1,015 pounds 

of fresh produce
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MEET OUR NEW FACULTY & STAFF

                        Mariah Ball - Special Education Teacher 
The district welcomes Mariah Ball to the district in the position of Special Education Teacher.  
Mariah worked as a special education paraprofessional for five years and has vast experience working 
with children in a variety of school settings. Mariah earned a Bachelor’s Degree in Special Education 
from Western Governors University. She then earned New York State certified  in childhood 
education for grades 1-6, as well as special education from grades 1-6. 

Mariah grew up and resides in Gansevoort, and graduated from South Glens Falls Senior High School 
in 2015. She enjoys spending time with family and friends, crafting, using her Cricut machine, and 
spending time outdoors. Mariah said she  is enjoying working with each of her students and being part  
of the Hartford community. 

                                                  Bryn Oliver - Chemistry and Physics Teacher 
The district welcomes Bryn Oliver to the district in the position of  Chemistry and Physics Teacher, 
bringing two years experience as a Physics Teacher Resident at Stillwater High School, and a Math 
Specialist at SUNY Adirondack. Bryn graduated from Queensbury High School in 2005, and then 
attended Washington College in Maryland to earn a Bachelor’s Degree in physics in 2010. Upon 
graduation, Bryn returned to the area and earned a Master’s Degree in Adolescent Education from  
SUNY Plattsburgh at Queensbury in 2021. One of Bryn’s many goals is getting students excited about 
science through various engaging learning opportunities. The chemistry students have been conducting 
hands-on labs; general science students built their own Rube Goldberg Machine; and physics students 

built catapults as one of their many engineering projects. 

Bryn has several hobbies including crochet and knitting, playing both Bb and Eb clarinet in local ensembles, and is currently 
learning the Chinese language. Bryn is a pet parent to a spoiled cat named Ichi.

                                Sandra Durkee - Teacher Aid 
The district is pleased to announce Sandra Durkee has accepted the position of Teacher Aid.  
Mrs. Durkee has worked in the district for ten years as substitute teacher. She graduated from  
Hartford CSD in 1991, and then graduated from Castleton State College in 1998 upon earning a 
Bachelor’s Degree in Art Education and Elementary Education. 
 

                                 Kelsey Purdy - Teacher Aide 
 The district welcomes Kelsey Purdy to the district in the position of  Teacher Aide, primarily helping 
the fifth grade teachers in the morning and first grade teachers in the afternoon. Kelsey is a lifelong 
resident of Hartford and graduated from the district in 2006. After being a stay-at-home mom for 
ten years, she is enjoying working with Hartford’s students, many who she already knew outside of 
school. 

Kelsey has three children in the district; Blake (grade 9) and twins Aubree and Cole (grade 5). 



9February 2023

                                                                          									              	
		  Melody Sipowicz, BSN RN - School Nurse 
The district welcomes Melody Sipowicz, BSN RN  to the district in the position of  School Nurse.  
Melody graduated from Hudson Falls in 1987. She then earned an Associates Degree in Nursing  from 
SUNY Adirondack and became a registered nurse. She then earned a Bachelor’s of  Science in Nursing 
from Plattsburgh University. Melody brings a wealth of experience as she began her career in 1988 as a 
licensed practical nurse. Most recently she worked for Saratoga Hospital in an endocrinology office. 

Melody and her husband, Jim, have resided in Hartford for over thirty years. She is enjoying seeing the 
familiar faces of students, faculty and staff. Her two sons, James and Andy, graduated from Hartford in 2010 and 2013 respectively.  
Melody has two grandchildren and loves spending time with them, in addition to traveling, hiking, fishing, which often includes their 
two year old golden retriever Marvin, in their adventures. 

MEET OUR NEW FACULTY & STAFF

                      Sarah Whaley - Teacher Aide 
The district welcomes Sarah Whaley to the district in the position of Teacher Aide. Sarah graduated 
from Corinth Central School District and from WSWHE BOCES CTE’s early childhood education 
program in 1999. She then pursued a career in the medical field. Over the past summer Sarah became 
certified as a Teaching Assistant and returned to pursuing her passion in the education field. She is 
enjoying working closely with Mrs. Talmadge and Ms. LeBaron to provide 1:1 services to help students 
reach and exceed goals. 

Sarah resides in Glens Falls with her husband, Bruce, of twenty-two years and have three children,  
Kaleb, Izzac, and Madison. Sarah enjoys hiking, fishing, and spending time with her family.  

                         Susan Reardon - Long Term Substitute ELA Teacher Grades 7 & 8 
The district is pleased to welcome Susan Reardon back in the position of long term substitute English 
Language Arts (ELA) teacher for grades 7 and 8. Susan taught ELA in the district ten years ago, and we 
are happy for her return. She also taught at Hadley-Luzerne Central School District, WSWHE BOCES, 
Glens Falls Middle School, Burnt Hills-Ballston Lake High, South Glens Falls Middle School, and SUNY 
Adirondack. Susan earned a Bachelor’s of Science degree in English Literature from Siena College and 
then a Master’s Degree in Education from SUNY Plattsburgh. She is currently pursuing a Bachelor’s 
Degree in Family and Consumer Sciences. Susan said she is thrilled to be teaching in Hartford again, 
and is enjoying helping her students develop a true love of reading and writing. 

Every day our cafeteria  Every day our cafeteria  
proudly serves milk produced proudly serves milk produced 

in New York State and every in New York State and every 
Thursday serves produce Thursday serves produce 
grown and harvested in  grown and harvested in  

New York State as part of theNew York State as part of the
Farm To School initiativeFarm To School initiative
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 FALL SEASON ATHLETIC ACCOLADES

BOYS’ CROSS COUNTRY
•	 NYSPHSAA Scholar Athlete Team 

NYSPHSAA Scholar Athletes  -  
Bryton Mandigo, Hongxu Qian

•	 Hunter LaCross - 2nd Team Adirondack League 
All-Star; Hartford CSD’s Most Valuable Runner

•	 Bryton Mandigo - Hartford CSD’s Most 
Valuable Runner;  Hartford CSD’s Players’ Player

•	 Hongxu Qian - Harford CSD’s Most Improved 
Runner

	  
VOLLEYBALL
•	 NYSPHSAA Scholar Athlete Team
•	 NYSPHSAA Scholar Athletes - Marissa Jones,  

Soleia Lamoureux, Raeghan Liebig, Addison 
Potts, Cassandra Wade

•	 Raeghan Liebig - Adirondack League 1st Team 
All-Star; Hartford CSD’s Most Valuable Player

•	 Marissa Jones - Hartford CSD’s Players’ Player
•	 Alawnah Dunda - Hartford CSD’s Most 

Improved Player
•	 Soleia Lamoureux - 4 Year Varsity Player

GOLF
•	NYSPHSAA Scholar Athlete Team
•	Scholar Athletes - Mason Forbes
•	Mason Forbes -1st Team Adirondack League 

All Star, Hartford CSD’s Most Valuable 
Golfer;  6-Year Varsity Athlete; scored a 95 
and represented the team at sectionals

•	Joey Happy  -  Hartford CSD’s Most 
Improved Player

Congratulations to the members of the varsity boys’ and girls’ cross country teams, the varsity golf team, the varsity 
soccer team, and the varsity volleyball team. All of our falls season varsity teams were recognized as a NYSPHSAA Scholar 
Athlete Team. To achieve this honor, NYSPHSAA requires 75% of the team’s roster earn a GPA of 90.00 or higher when 
averaged together. Even if a team does not have a 90.00 GPA or higher, individual athletes with a 90.00 GPA or higher are 
recognized by NYSPHSAA as well. Additionally, our teams and athletes achieved the following this season:  

GIRLS’ CROSS COUNTRY
•	 NYSPHSAA Scholar Athlete Team
•	 NYSPHSAA Scholar Athlete - Lily Stokowski
•	 Brynn Tyler - 1st Team Adirondack League All-Star; Hartford CSD’s Most Valuable Runner
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FALL SEASON ATHLETIC ACCOLADES (CONTINUED)

	
SOCCER
•	 NYSPHSAA Scholar Athlete Team
•	 NYSPHSAA Scholar Athletes - Zachary Backus, Trevor Baker, 

Spencer Fehl, Nathan Fiske, Raymond Harrington,  
Ryan Morrow,  Aidan Shaw, Drake Stewart 
James (JP) Lavin, Timothy Livingston, Ryan Morrow,  
Drake Stewart

•	 Nathan Fiske - Adirondack League 1st Team All-Star;  
Hartford CSD’s Most Valuable Player

•	 Cody Baker - Adirondack League 2nd Team All-Star;  
Hartford CSD’s Playmaker Award; 5 year varsity athlete

•	 Ryan Morrow - Adirondack League 2nd Team All-Star;  
Hartford CSD’s Most Improved Player

•	 Drake Stewart - Adirondack  League 2nd Team All-Star; 
Hartford CSD’s Defensive Most Valuable Player

•	 Michael Jones - Hartford CSD’s Offensive Most Valuable Player 
•	 Brandon Benson - Hartford CSD’s Fancy Footwork Award
•	 Spencer Fehl - Hartford CSD’s Players’ Player Award
•	 Raymond Harrington - Hartford CSD’s Leadership Award 

 

 
 
Senior Drake Stewart has much 
to celebrate the first quarter of the 
2022-2023 school year. In addition to 
earning athletic titles and academic 
achievements, he earned two bronze 
medals while attending the 95th 
Annual National FFA Convention in 
Indianapolis, Indiana from October 
26 through October 29. One medal 
was earned in the four person team 
in the forestry career development 
division and the other medal was 
earned in the  individual competition. 
Drake is enrolled in WSWHE BOCES 
Environmental Conservation and 
Forestry program. 
 

✁

Winter Safety Tips
1.	 Never play on snow banks on or near the road.
2.	 Never build snow forts or snow tunnels.
3.	 Never sled on snow banks or hills near the road.
4.	 Never assume ponds, rivers, or lakes are frozen even 

if they appear to be.  
5.	 Dress properly. Wear bright clothing.  Hats, winter 

coats and boots will keep you warm and safe from 
frost bite. Be sure to tuck in loose clothing such as 
scarves and strings. 

6.	 Play outside with at least one other person. Be sure to 
answer adults/siblings/friends if they call for you. 

Winter School Bus Safety Tips

1.	 Allow extra time to get to your bus stop.
2.	 Wear bright clothing so the bus driver can see you in the 

early morning and late evening.
3.	 Stand away from where the bus stops. Buses need extra 

room to stop when there is snow and ice. 
4.	 Don’t play in the snow while waiting for the bus.
5.	 Don’t slide on the snow or ice in driveways or on the 

street.
6.	 Don’t push or shove around the bus. 
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Hartford Central School, a community 
of educators, students, parents, and 
friends, dedicates itself to developing 
citizens who are productive and 
compassionate, and who, through 
their creativity and responsibility, will 
be assets to the greater community. 

   Hartford Stewart’s Spud Run and  
One Mile Fun Run

Thank you to all who participated and volunteered. 
Proceeds from this race benefit our Class of 2023!

Our students (grades 3-8), faculty, and staff braved the 
frigid air for the annual Turkey Trot. Thank you to all who 
donated turkeys, potatoes, and canned goods that were 
awarded as prizes in various divisions and thank you to all who 
volunteered. 

Turkey Trot organizer Coach Capone gives the  
runners pre-race instructions

Bryton Mandigo safely 
guides the runners  
through the one mile 
course

Annual Turkey Trot

Great job by all of our runners!

Mia Collins took home 
the turkey by finishing 

first in her division

Tucker DeMarsh and 
Sofia LaCross  earned 
the potatoes by finishing 
second in their divisions

Caden Mandigo 
finished first in his 
division and earned 
a turkey

Liz Reid was the overall race 
winner in a time of 20:05

Bryan Crosier was the first male 
finisher in a time of  22:50

HARTFORD STEWART’S  
 SPUD RUN 5K RESULTS

Place Name Time

1 Liz Reid 20:05

2 Bryan Crosier 22:50

3 Susan Keely 23:15

4 Derek Reid 23:48

5 Joe Macura 24:42

6 Lewis Santoni 25:23

7 Jim Goodspeed 26:17

8 Mark Schachner 26:54

9 Maureen O’Connor 28:23

10 Emily Macura 29:03

Place Name Time

11 Norman Stevens 29:33

12 Eugene Colburn 30:57

13 Steve Obermayer 33:01

14 Paul Olsen 33:27

15 Cynthia White 33:36

16 Jim Moore 34:02

17 Suzanne Nealon 36:00

18 Donald Yeaton 42:15

19 John Pelton 45:27
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